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Bulletin from Dec. 3, 2020 Meeting 

Presiding:  

Robert Husman 

Pledge:  

Eric Benson 

Prayer:  

Larry Hughes 

Guests:  

Apologies in advance for spelling or lack of…  

Mariana Vanguard Secretary, Mrs. Prakash Key Club advisor Vanguard, Rema Deshpona Enochs 

Key Club, Rakyavick Salvador Enochs Key Club, Isabella Mendoza. Others were on the call but 

didn’t get their names. 

Rose Galloway guest of Adrian Crane 

What have you done in service: 

Grace Davis Key Club did a Hearts for Kiwanis drive this year. 

Enochs Key Club did a letters to Veterans campaign.  

Beyer Key Club made $1 Oragami’s for donation raising about $70. 

Stan State Circle K 20-30 members made awards to their own personal “Change Maker”  

 

Announcements:   

NMK facemasks are available through Prez Robert Husman for $15. 

Saturday Dec 19th Key club virtual games. Flyer attached. 
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Modesto Christmas Parade will be happening December 5th. It’ll be a “reverse” parade with 

classic cars and floats parked on the side of the road and spectators can drive through the 

center of I street (starting at 17th) and view the cars and floats. Starting at 5:30. 

Events:   

 

Birthdays:  

Doug Hardie 11/24/1945, Aaron Kellum 11/27/1983, Jeremiah Williams 11/27/1964,  

Judy Herrero 11/28 held a driveway social with cupcakes at 4pm. It’s her “last year in her 60’s” 

Ron Boudreau 11/28/1943 

Wedding Anniversaries:  

None 

Membership Anniversaries:  

None 

Happy/Sad Bucks: 

Lisa Lodi – held a work experience class and thank you to Randy cook for Zooming in.  Also 

selling her home on Cougar Pl. House coming along nicely in Arizona. And last but not least, Lisa 

will retire in June! 

Marty Villa – happy$1 for chatting with Jim Perez. Jim shared that he is on the panel to be 

tested for the Coronavirus vaccine today. Thanks Jim for your service! 

Kevin Scott happy $1 for visiting Wash DC and his son in law back there. 

Steve Collins happy $1 in anticipation for an 8:30 app’t that will hopefully have his boot 

removed and he can get out and walk out of doors. 

Ken Darby shared sad news Ernie Nunes recently passed away. 
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Larry Hughes shared since Covid started he has been on a diet and has lost “a small child” worth 

of weight at 33 pounds. Something about smoked turkey (without the paper wrappers) seems 

to work. 

Isabella is done with first part of college applications for CSU and UC. 

Brian Sanders $10 happy for Isabella and all seniors for getting started on the college 

applications. 

Loren happy that his skeleton crew 49ers were able to beat the Rams last weekend. 

Lori sad buck for Sonora Kiwanis club member who is dealing with Covid right now. In ICU 

currently and prayers appreciated. 

Program: 

Board Meeting debrief: 

$5,000 for the Christmas Baskets this year the baskets and what is being delivered has changed 

due to Covid, and the risk of having to defend ourselves from any liability for exposing someone 

to Covid.  

Here is the recommendation from the Spiritual Aims committee: 

That we cancel any organized gathering of North Modesto Kiwanians related to this project 

(namely-book sorting, toy wrapping. & food basket packing & delivery).  In place of those 

larger, organized events we are recommending the following:  

1. Book sorting will be completed by George & Marie Bairey in their own home.  

2. Art Basket assembly will be completed by Judy & Mike Herrero in their own home.  

BIG shout out to Britta Skavdahl for helping to usher in the Art Basket supplies and 

program..Thank you Britta!! 

3. Gift cards will be purchased from CostLess Market and distributed to the 39 families (amounts 

determined by size of family).  

4. All items—Books, Art Baskets & Gift Cards—will be picked up on December 8 or 9 and 

delivered to the schools on Dec 9. (3 different NMK club members will pick up & deliver those 

items in separate vehicles for more effective distancing.) 

5. All items will be delivered to the 4 schools who will distribute them to the families they 

selected and sent to us before Thanksgiving. All 4 schools already have a system’s in place 

approved by the MCS district to deliver food to their respective families. 

$1,780 spent from General Fund to support Lt. Governor fund for year. 
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Upcoming Programs: 

Dan Germaine from Kiwanis Family House 

Wayne Zipser Stanisalus County Farm Bureau 

Sue Zwahlen Mayoral candidate 

Doug Ridenour Mayoral candidate 

Sean O’neal making his annual Kudzu report 

 

2020-2021 Board 

 

President: Robert Husman 

Vice President: Aaron Kellums 

2nd Vice president: Jim Graham 

Secretary: Lori Rosman 

Treasurer: Jim Felt 

 

 

Board Members: 

2019-2021 – Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob Reidel 

2020-2022 – Troy Wright, Loren Suelzle, AJ Figeuroa, Ana Kanbara 


